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This op-ed from a business leader who leads a faith-oriented business shows how effective it can be when faith leaders present specific solutions to problems in their communities, in this case, reducing the number of uninsured Texas kids by removing barriers to enrollment in CHIP and Medicaid. The author effectively carries both the economic message (children’s coverage is a good investment) and the moral message (removing barriers to enrollment is the right thing to do for kids) and makes a strong statement that instead of focusing on the problem, it’s about finding the right solution.  
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The Texas House of Representatives showed much needed leadership by including in its budget the extension of children’s Medicaid eligibility enrollment from six to 12 months.

While the House deserves applause for taking the first step in filling the gaping cracks in our children’s Medicaid and Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP), it doesn’t go far enough.

Methodist Healthcare Ministries and other health advocates have been persistent in calling on state policy makers to fix the problems that have plagued CHIP and children’s Medicaid: inadequate outreach; inefficient processing with limited caseworkers; and insufficient reimbursement for health providers.

Solving these problems, along with full funding for the 750,000 children eligible but not enrolled in either program will go a long way in securing the health of children in Texas.

All Texans benefit from an investment in children’s health. Preventive care means fewer children get sick, spread communicable diseases or miss school. If children are in school, the local school districts gain money from their attendance. If children get regular health care, they are less dependent on hospital emergency rooms for their care, which reduces the cost of care for all taxpayers.

Absent legislative action, by next year, Bexar County will have 104,000 uninsured children — nearly 25 percent of the county’s population younger than 18.

However it seems as though the stars are finally aligned for our kids. The economic stimulus funds directed to Texas make it possible to increase enrollment in CHIP and Medicaid.

It would cost Texas about $500 million to fund the enrollment of 750,000 children into CHIP and Medicaid, but, because the federal government provides matching funds, Texas could draw down another $1.1 billion from Washington.

Now is the time for Texas lawmakers to put their words into action with state dollars. The budget bill has been referred to a conference committee, comprised of House and Senate members, and will be finalized in the coming weeks.

I implore Lt. Gov. David Dewhurst to continue his leadership on this issue, and urge the the budget conferees to take bold steps for children’s health as they reconcile the budget.

If our children really will be the driver for our state’s work force and economy of tomorrow, shouldn’t we ensure they are healthy today?

To download 2010 data on uninsured children in Texas by county visit www.mhm.org.
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